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My direct line 020 8514 9612
My email: ross@redbridgecvs.net
What is a Compact? (From LBR website)

 A Compact is a written agreement between the Council and the voluntary sector and community sector to improve their relationship for joint advantage. It provides a framework for supporting the development of capacity within the voluntary and community sector so that independent, accountable groups and organisations can do more to meet their own aims and those of their public sector partners.

For Redbridge, involving local groups and organisations is particularly important for the development of community strategies, policies and approaches to service provision.  It is anticipated that a Redbridge Compact will have direct implications for citizenship, social inclusion, funding, Best Value, Local Agenda 21, the Community Strategy, Compacts for Housing and Care, E-Government, Better Governance and Life Long Learning.

Why should groups get involved?

The Council is seeking to involve voluntary and community organisations/groups in developing a joint "Compact" for the Borough.  This will determine how we can work together and recognise one another roles in contributing to the social, economic and environmental well being of Redbridge.

To give groups a real voice in decision and policy making 

To develop a consistent approach to the funding of voluntary and community groups 

To help groups to acquire the knowledge and skills they need to be recognised whilst maintaining their independence 

To find better ways of working at  a local level and involving groups 

To gain recognition of the contribution that community, cultural and faith organisations make to the lives of residents in the Borough 

To develop and share best practice with other groups 

Working towards a Redbridge Compact
In Redbridge, the Cabinet of the Council has agreed that the Local Authority/ Voluntary Sector Partnership should undertake the preparation of a local Compact and has proposed to adopt the following components for Redbridge:

· Vision, principles and undertaking (agreements about how each sector will behave toward the other) 

· Equalities 

· Support for the voluntary and community sector, both financial and non-financially 

· Effective communication and strengthening links 

· Joint working arrangements and partnership structures 

· A local community development strategy 

· Voluntary and community sector infrastructure, networks and capacity building 

· Needs of service users and carers 

· Adopt a similar Codes of Practice supporting the Government's National Compact with the Voluntary and Community Sector in England 

Working collaboratively with the Redbridge Strategic Partnership, the Compact will be seen one of the key building blocks in the development of a Local Strategic Partnership, establishing a clear role for the voluntary and community sector in the planning and implementation of a Redbridge Community Strategy.

In seeking to launch the work of the Compact and discuss future working arrangements, the Partnership met with voluntary and community sector representatives at its "Working It Out Together Conference" on 26th January 2002.  As a result, a newsletter has been produced to inform groups on progress and future events.   A regular news briefing is also available to view.
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